
 

 

South Dakota Board of Chiropractic Examiners Meeting  

Zoom Meeting 

March 17, 2021 

 

The zoom meeting was called to order at 3:15 p.m. central time. Roll call was taken and the following 

members were present: Dr. Kathleen Deutsch, Dr. Rick Odland, Dr. Jay Ortman, Dr. Bill Blickensderfer 

and Lori Koenecke along with Marcia Walter, Executive Director.   

 
M/S Ortman/Deutsch   to approve agenda as presented 

 Verbally passed by roll call of members present, no opposition 
 
There were no conflicts of interest regarding agenda items.   
 
Open public forum – Dr. Bruce Albrecht questioned why conflicts of interest was on the agenda and how 
conflicts are handled if there are any.  Dr. Odland and Marcia Walter addressed his question.  
 
M/S Deutsch/Blickensderfer   to approve the minutes from December 9, 2020 

         Verbally passed by roll call of members present, no opposition 
 
Marcia Walter presented the financial update. The state account has a balance of $412,545.29 as of 
February 28, 2021.   

M/S Blickensderfer/Ortman   to approve financial report as presented 
                      Verbally passed by roll call of members present, no opposition 

 
There haven’t been any peer reviews received since last meeting. No further action taken. 
 
Dr. Odland presented the investigative report. 
M/S Blickensderfer/Deutsch to approve investigative case #02/18  

Verbally passed by roll call of members present, no opposition 
 
Marcia Walter presented board executive director informational report. Licensee update as of 3/8/21: 
Active DC’s 468; Inactive 66; CA’s 246; X-ray techs 70.  B-Pro is no longer able to fulfill contract for online 
renewal system, therefore, a new contract with Codewise Technologies is being processed.  The plan is 
to begin the building the online platform in June if all goes as anticipated.  The FCLB and NBCE annual 
meetings will be held virtually again this year due to continued concerns of COVID.   
 
Marcia Walter shared an informational report on various bills that passed legislation and correlate with 
chiropractic. No action needed.  
 

M/S Blickensderfer/Deutsch   to approve Kent Albrecht, Luke Colby, Jason Garrett, Allen 
Hepfner, Chad Herrboldt, Lyle Koca, Kevin McCartney, Kayla 
Marquardt, Erik Moll, Stephen Offenburger, Danielle Pearson, 
Rylan Pearson, Jenne Were and Willa Weisel for licensure pending 
completion of their files 

                                Verbally passed by roll call of members present, no opposition. Due to                          
                  Covid19 restrictions, the board will be having a zoom conference with      
                  the new doctors for the matriculation process following board meeting.   

 
With no further business, 



 

 

M/S Koenecke/Ortman   to adjourn meeting at 3:45p.m. 
         Verbally passed by roll call of members present, no opposition 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Marcia Walter 

Executive Director 

 


